
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 3, 2020  

 

Present:    Margo Connors, John Strasser 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board is pleased to announce the hiring of Michael Ho-Sing-Loy as the new police 

chief.  Chief Ho-Sing-Loy will start working in Sugar Hill on March 1, 2020.   

 

Town Meeting is March 10, 2020 at the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse.  The voting for town officers 

and amendments to the zoning ordinance by ballot is 11:00 – 7:00 and the meeting starts at 7:00 

pm to vote on the budget and warrant articles. 

 

Town Engineer is continuing to contact companies in regard to a design build for the Crane Hill 

Bridge and will meet with the Road Agent next week. 

 

The board signed an Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for Mike Warren on Map 216, Lot 8. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to appoint Nicole MacKay to the Tri Town Recreation 

Committee, seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.   

 

The board discussed a welfare request. 

 

The board worked on several changes to the budget to prepare for the hearing. 

 

The representative from Cohos Advisors will be in the office the next two days auditing the 2019 

town records. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the minutes of January 27, 2020 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM to go downstairs for the 2020 

Budget Hearing.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday February 10, 2020 at 

the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30pm to be followed by a Valley Vista Road Hearing at 

6:00pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 

 

 
 


